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IMPORTANT DATES  

 

 
 
 

By Appointment Only 

END OF YEAR PARENT CONSULTATIONS 

Tuesday 10th & Wednesday 11th July 2018 

 

END OF SUMMER TERM 

School finishes 2PM Friday 20th July 2018 

Return to School Tuesday 4th September 2018 

 

All other important dates will be available on our school web-
site www.oldpalaceprimary.co.uk 

CELEBRATING EID  

Our Eid Festival Assembly was once again performed by 
year 6. To prepare for this, the children visited Al Medina 
Mosque in Barking. This mosque is considered to be the 
third largest Mosque in London! We went on a tour of the 
mosque and saw the ablution area and the main prayer 
area. Here, we witnessed how the mosque has designed 
the main prayer area so that each blind, when pulled down  
had one of the majestic names of Allah on it.  As we have 
been looking at places of worship and their art and archi-
tecture, we had lots of questions to ask. The mosque had 
beautiful art and calligraphy inside and it had a classic 
green dome on the roof. The mosque was named after 

one of the holiest places for Muslims which is Medina in 
Saudi Arabia. Later on in the day, Intisar and Tawsif were 
our brave volunteers and recited a verse from the Qurôan 
with the speakers on. Following our visit, the children per-
formed the Eid Festival Assemblyðthe podcast can be 
viewed on our school website. 
 
To continue with the celebration, on Monday 18thJune, the 
school hosted Eid parties for all the children and parents. 
Children came into school wearing their special Eid outfits, 
which looked amazing. From 2pm, everyone was in party 
mood. Children from the Foundation Stage used the top 
hall to play games, dance to music and enjoy party food, 
whilst children from KS1/2 had their parties in the class-
rooms.  
 
Parents were also invited to attend the Eid party which 
was held in the lower hall. Over 90 parents attended the 
celebration. Thank you to Forida, Shelly and the Parent 
Councillors for all their help in arranging this. 

RECEPTION VISIT COLCHESTER ZOO 
In Reception, the children have been learning about the 
different species in the animal kingdom. To further their 
learning on Wed 27th June, the children went to Colchester 
Zoo. It is home to many rare and endangered species, in-

cluding big cats, primates and birds, as well as a large num-
ber of invertebrates and fish species. The children set off to 
explore the zoo in small groups. They walked through the 
different animal enclosures including: Chimpanzee lookout, 
Iguana forest and the Butterfly glade.  Some of the children 
got very excited when they came into close contact with the 
African giraffes. The children learnt lots of interesting facts 
about the giraffes. Here are some of them: Giraffes are her-
bivores; they feed on up to 100 different species of plants 
within their habitat, and use their 45cm black tongue to 
bring the food in to their mouths; we also got to feed the 
giraffes! The children were amazed when they walked 
through the underwater seaworld. They experienced the 
huge sealions swimming above them; it was incredible! 
Some children were lucky enough to capture the sea lion 
show. The day ended with the children having a short play 
in the safari playground. Finally, everyone boarded the 
coach back to school. A huge thanks to all our parent volun-
teers! 



BANGLADESHI NEW YEAR 
As part of the annual Bangla-
deshi New Year celebrations, 
Year 5/6 children were given the 
opportunity to help prepare ban-
ners and art work for the Boisha-
khi Mela. With help from Emer-
gency Exit Arts, the children cre-
ated artwork to reflect the Six 
Seasons of Bangladesh. It was 
great to see the children use 
their artistic talents to make 
such lovely colourful props. We 
hope you were able to view the 
artwork at the mela, where it was used to create a arch 
display on Sun 1st July, at Weavers Field, Bethnal Green.  

COFFEE MORNINGS 
Eid Planning Meeting 
In preparation for our Eid cele-
brations, on Wednesday 6th 
June, parents were invited to 
come in and share their ideas, 
prepare food lists and help 
coordinate the parent Eid par-
ty. They then got busy with 
their artistic skills to design Eid 
cards for their children and 
family members.  
 

Summer Fete Planning meeting 
Thank you to the Parent Councilors, Parent Governors 
and parents who attended the planning meeting with 
Michele and Shelly on Wednesday 13th June.  There 
were lots of really good ideas and many parents were  
keen to help out on the stalls. One parent suggested 
we raise money for a Candy Floss machine. The school 
decided to buy this, but we still need money for the 
ingredients, so if you would like to donate, please see 
Shelly or Forida in the playground. 
All donations of finger/dry food for the Fete are also 
greatly appreciated, so if you wish to cook, please see 
Shelly or Forida. All foods need to be placed in a dis-
posable container and labelled to show the ingredients, 
as some children have allergies. 
 
Under Five Summer Activities 
Please join us for an upcoming coffee morning on 
Wednesday 4th July. We have invited an representa-
tive from Marner Children Centre to come in and speak 
to our parents about the Summer Activity Programme. 
If you have a child under five that could benefit from 
the facilities available at Marner Childrens Centre, 
please join us for the meeting. For more information 
please come and speak to Forida or you can contact 
the Childrens Centre on 020 7364 3534. The centre is 
open from 8.30-5.30pm. 
 
BBBC Unity Festival 
In preparation for the Unity Festival, Old Palace chil-
dren and parents will come together to create a banner 
to display at the event. Please join us for two work-
shops:  
Thur 5th July 3.30pm-4.30pm: a family learning 
session with both parent and child. 
Mon 9th July 2pm-3.30pm parents only. Work-
shops will be led by an artist from BBBC. 
Parents & children will complete the banner by putting 
their designs on canvas, with the support of Simone 
Tubi, Events Fund-raiser for the Bromley by Bow Cen-
tre. The Unity Festival is on Thursday 26th July from 2
-8pm in Bob�¶s Park. There will be free games, 
bouncy castle, face painting and many more activities 
so make sure you attend this free event with the whole 
family! 

SUMMER FETE 
This year our annual Summer Fete will be held on 

 Wednesday 18th July until 5pm 

Donations of  
Re-saleable toys, DVDs and Brick-a-brack needed 

(Please No Electricals or Clothes).  

If you are able to help on the day please come and 
speak to Shelly or Forida. Thank you for your support. 

Collection of Trip Money 
As mentioned in the April newsletter, we are proposing to 
ask for a contribution at the start of each term from par-
ents to cover the cost of trips (excluding Paris, Gilwell and 
Phasele's Wood). This would help the school by reducing 
time spent on collecting and banking money separately 
for each trip and help parents to budget, so they don't 
end up paying more in the summer term, when more trips 
take place. Governors will discuss this on Wednesday, so 
if you have not yet shared your view with the Parent 
Councillors, please let them know by Wednesday 
lunchtime, so your view can be taken into consideration. 

Poplar HARCA : Proposed Development  
We would like to say a big thank you to the many 
parents who came along to the meeting with Poplar 
Harca on 20th June, to discuss the proposed devel-
opment they plan to build behind the school. The 
new 5 storey block to be built on Bromley High 
Street will have 13 dwellings and their bedroom 
windows will look directly into some of our class-
rooms. We are very worried about this and so it was 
great to have the support of parents in asking Pop-
lar Harca to change the design. We are also con-
cerned about how the noise of the demolition and 
building works will impact on learning and the dan-
gers of having builders so close to the school build-
ing. Ex-Parent Councillor, Mr Liton Miah has started 
a petition to ensure the council take note of our 
concerns. If you would like to sign this petition or 
view the proposed development, a display will be 
available outside the school office during our Parent 
Consultation on 10th and 11th July 2018. 
  
This is just one of the planned developments in the 
local area, with building projects also being planned 
for The Jollies House/Blue Anchor site (70 flats) and 
on the corner of St Leonards Street (96-98 Bromley 
High Street being replaced by a four story block of 
flats). Details of all these developments can be 
found by visiting https://
development.towerhamlets.gov.uk/online-
applications/ where you can use the address to 
search for developments and leave your comments. 
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